
City Hall
May 6, 2025

The regular council meeting was held on Tuesday, May 6, 2025 at 6:00 pm with Mayor David Hannah presiding.

Those present were Councilmembers Connie Nelson, Torrey King, Marty Amerson, Michelle Weatherford-Usry and Corey Hall.

Others present were City Manager Arty Thrift, City Attorney Chris Dube, City Clerk Cassie Bartlett, Police Chief Robert Hoffman, Fire Chief Keith Boulineau and Public Works Director Brian Usry.

Citizens present were Jenifer Eubanks, Josephine Hudson, Vincent Stone, Wanda Smith, Evelyn Terrell, Dr. Willie Jones, Daniel Eubanks, Bennett Clark, Gail Clark, Brenda Burns, Sharena Vaughn, Harriet Page, Charles Washington, Mary Walker and Greg Sellars. 

Reverend Willie Jones gave the invocation and Councilmember Torrey King led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Corey Hall made a motion to adopt the agenda as printed.  Connie Nelson seconded the motion; all in favor.

Minutes of the April 1, 2025 regular council meeting were approved as printed with a motion made by Torrey King.  Michelle Weatherford-Usry seconded the motion; all in favor.

Michelle Weatherford-Usry made a motion to approve the Bank Statement Balances as of April 30, 2025.  Corey Hall seconded the motion; all in favor.

In Staff Reports, Police Chief Robert Hoffman, Fire Chief Keith Boulineau, Public Works Director Brian Usry and City Manager Arty Thrift provided a report on activities of their respective departments.

For Unfinished/Old Business, City Manager Arty Thrift discussed with Council the conceptual design for new city offices at 101 Griffin St.  No official action was taken.

City Manager Arty Thrift discussed the conceptual design for improvements at the walking track located at 101 Griffin St.

In New Business, there were none.
In Committee Reports, there were none.   
There being no further business, Corey Hall made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Marty Amerson seconded; all in favor.  The meeting adjourned at 6:30 pm.
Cassie Bartlett
City Clerk


